
Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem calls to reconsider security plans, adopt new strategy
after Firman assassination

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of the National State Powers Alliance, expressed his deep sorrow

for the assassination of intelligence officer Nibras Farman in downtown Baghdad. 

His Eminence tweeted on Monday, June 7, 2021, “We were deeply saddened by the news of the

assassination of the martyred Iraqi intelligence officer, Colonel Nibras Farman, in downtown

Baghdad. The treacherous crime against a security figure the rank of the deceased and other

assassination  crimes  that  affect  activists  and  media  professionals.  Calls  to  reconsider

security plans and adopt a new strategy while announcing the results of the investigations and

revealing them to public opinion.”

His Eminence condemns this treacherous crime and prays to the Almighty to have mercy on him and

inspire his relatives and family patience and solace.


